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2. Please outline the findings of your research and/or milestones achieved (did you 

achieve the primary objectives - if not, what did you learn from the process)? 

 

The primary objective was achieved. Almost 4000 microscopic measurements on 21 isolates 

were made during the research exchange. Preliminary analysis indicates that the new taxa are 

different enough to be designated as a species new to science. Further collaborations with the 

PRC are planned in the near future, as a result of the networking provided by this research 

exchange. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dr  

Richard 

O’Hanlon 

Sciences 

2018 

Describing new species of fungus-like oomycete from Irish streams 

belonging to the new genus Nothophytophthora 

1. Research background: 

The fungus-like genus Nothophytophthora (oomycota) was erected in 2017 and contains 6 

described species, with limited evidence on their role as plant pathogens. Little is known about 

oomycete diversity on the island of Ireland, just 14 Phytophthora species have been recorded in 

Northern Ireland and 28 in  Ireland. Recent global surveys in aquatic habitats are revealing the 

large diversity of oomycetes found in the wild. During surveys in 2014 – 2018, a number of 

Phytophthora-like cultures were isolated. These were different from other described species, 

therefore may constitute new species. The aim of this work was to examine the morphology 

and distribution of the novel taxa in comparison  to other described species. To the best of the 

authors knowledge, no new species of fungus or fungus like organisms have been published from 

Ireland since 1995.  
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